Dear University colleagues:

It is a pleasure to offer my time and talents towards serving as your faculty representative to the Board of Trustees.  Our faculty are increasingly challenged in all of our student-focused missions to do more with less.  Our administration recognizes the same issue and has struggled to address all of our many needs.   Similar to my Senate Council role, I view the primary role of the Trustee as serving as a sounding board to hear the faculty issues of the day, formulate them into a problem statement, and work toward offering faculty-friendly solutions to our administration and Board of Trustees.  It is also my view that faculty representatives must work toward establishing our own strategic plan and priorities for engaging all constituents within the University community. 

I have played extensive roles in faculty governance through-out my entire career.  I have  served  as chair of the curriculum committee within my college.  My primary motivation was moving our processes towards a fundamental review and perhaps re-crafting our pre-pharmacy and pharmacy curriculum. Lastly and most recently, I was successful in convincing my college to establish a “faculty council” into our new strategic plan – our college has never had a council to address faculty governance.    
 I served for over 8 years on the Practice Plan Committee that oversees faculty overload, consulting activities and outside professional activities.  I worked with university counsel and our upper administration on drafting the AR that addressed these activities.  Similarly, I was recently recruited by our upper administration to comment on our pending Conflict of Interest policy. Another example of my proactive work is concern that I expressed regarding our AR on the Medical Center Code of Conduct.  It was my impression that the Code encroached on academic issues, faculty rights and privileges, conflicted with other ARs and created undue risks for our faculty.  Working with the Senate leadership, and then Provost, I was successful in incorporating faculty friendly changes to the AR.   

In 2008, I was elected to serve as College of Pharmacy Senator, am currently a member of the Senate Academic Program Committee and currently serve as its chair.  My goal for this year has been to work with the Senate Chair to create an academic program submission process that is much clearer, electronically driven, and facilitative of timely committee reviews.  This goal is in progress with the Chair and Provost.  This past year, I was elected to the Senate Council and have provided extensive feedback to my colleagues on educational policy matters and suggested additional means by which the Senate can be much more forward-leaning and progressive in their engagement with our faculty, Administration and Board.  
Lastly, it is important for you to understand how I think.  I am focused and passionate and strive to get things done effectively.  I am driven to have value-added impact in everything I do.    

I appreciate your consideration and your vote which will allow me to serve as your newly elected faculty member to the Board of Trustees. 
